EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  5.5.04


QAA CODE OF PRACTICE  

04.75
Assessment  

The Committee received a paper on the archive of assessed work, including statements provided previously by the Faculties on the potential use of archives (TLC/04/31).

The Committee noted that the QAA Code of Practice on Assessment (May 2000) suggested that it would be useful for archives of assessed work to be maintained, in each subject.  

Following the 2002 consultation, the Committee had not taken a decision at a University-level, pending the QAA’s future requirements being determined, as material would be expected to be used for external audit purposes, as well as the internal review and enhancement of standards (min 02.30 refers).  Faculties had been asked to continue their existing arrangements, taking account of arrangements in other Faculties.

Now that the QAA methodology was established, the Committee was asked to consider whether it wished to offer guidance on the nature and purpose of an archive. 

It was noted that archives might be useful in support of individual staff development, particularly for new members of staff, and to assist maintenance and monitoring of standards over a period, but their use should be driven by Faculty requirements.

AGREED:
that individual members of staff should be responsible for the retention of such material, in accordance with Faculty guidelines, and that a sample should be kept for a minimum of three years.

